
SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, September 8, 2013 
 

 

Greeter ................................................................................. Lou Yates 

Ushers ....................................... Wilma Ingram & Ruthie Swearingen 

8:15 Elder ...................................................................... Kathy Livesay 

Lay Reader ................................................................ Sherri McGregor 

Offertory Elder ............................................................. Sherri Robison 

Praying Elder .................................................................... Steve Terry 

Sound & Video ................................................................. Rich Dauma 

Easy Worship .................................................................. Tanya Dauma 

Junior Worship .............................................................. Kathy Livesay 
 

Deacon Serving Team .......................... ……..     Carl Watson-Captain     

Gay Saxbury, Jim Millan, Tracy Woollen, Lou Yates,  

Sherry Lewellen, Lisa Gordley, Stacy Richards, Kaitlyn Willing 
 

  Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Jim Dewey & Kirsten Hildahl-Dewey 

 

Hospital Calls -September 10 & 12 ............ Pat Cowder & Letha King 

Van Drivers ........................................................... Larry & Sue Taylor 

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 
 

 

 

Lectionary Readings for September 8, 2013 

Jeremiah 18:1-11 & Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18 

Deuteronomy 30:15-20 & Psalm 1 

Philemon 1-21; Luke 14:25-33 
 

************************************************ 

 
 

 

Thank  you to all who have turned in their 
directory information! For those who have not, 

the deadline is Sunday, September 8th!  The new 
church directory will not be accurate without your 
updated information! 

 

Change in Directory Information forms are available 

throughout the church for you to complete and return. In 
addition, you can call the church office, 221-0783, or email 
your changes in to firstcc3@sbcglobal.net.  

 
Please fill out a form whether or not you or a family member 

(resident,  non-resident or regular attendee) has any changes 
in their information; address, phone number, cell number, 
name changes, etc.  Because many families today do not 
have “home” phones  (land line phones), we ask you to 
please include your cell phone numbers, as well.     
Thanks, Anita 
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SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, September 1, 2013 
 

 

Greeters .............................................................. Ralph & Cindy Fredd 

Ushers .................................................. Sandy Conn & Sherri Robison 

8:15 Elder ...................................................................... Jeanie Powers 

Lay Reader ............................................................................. Jim King 

Offertory Elder .................................................................... Phil Smith 

Praying Elder ................................................................. Martha Smith 

Sound & Video ................................................................. Carl Watson 

Easy Worship .............................................................. Tammy Heimer 

Junior Worship .............................................................. Kathy Livesay 
 

Deacon Serving Team ............................. ……..   Susan Lane-Captain    

Tim & Susan Ledbetter, Bonnie Kinsel, Dick Motley, Terri Wade 

Darlene Oliva, Mackenzie Lane, Kevin & Chrisy Adkins 
 

  Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Pat Cowder & Sue Giroux 

 

Hospital Calls -September 3 & 5 ..................................... Karen Hams 

Van Drivers ............................................................... Henry Wasowicz 

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 
 

 

 

Lectionary Readings for September 1, 2013 

Jeremiah 2:4-13 & Psalm 81:1, 10-16 

Proverbs 25:6-7 & Psalm 112 

Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16; Luke 14:1, 7-14 
 

************************************************ 

 

CWF will meet at Pizza Hut on Wednesday, 
September 4th at 12:30 p.m.  All women of the 
church are invited. A
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FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH (Disciples of Christ) 
 

Office .........................................................................573-221-0783 

Office Hours .................................. Weekdays 8:30 a.m.—5:00 p.m. 

Fax Number ...............................................................573-221-8709 

Church Email ............................................... firstcc3@sbcglobal.net 

Church Website and Online Messenger ............ fcchannibal.org  

WEeCare Office .........................................................573-221-6858 

Steve Barker, Senior Minister 

Mariah Weyand, Youth Minister 

Anita Groner, Secretary/Office Manager 

Anita Foster, WEeCare Director; 

Jason Lovelace, Custodian 



 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Carl & Lou Yates will be celebrating their 50th Anniversary on 

Sunday, September 1st at the Shirley Bomar Building from 2-4 

p.m. All of our church family are invited to join us. Your 

presence is our gift! 
 

 

 

 

  

 
September 12th will be Girls' Night Out at the church at 5:30.  We will 

be making things for the Lord's Acres Sale and ordering pizza. There is 

no need to bring supplies.  

PRAYER CONCERNS: Jim King-leukemia; Beverly 

LaGrand; Yvonne Cassidy;  Sheila Combs; Dick Furniss; 

Becky Blessing; Amy Davis; Neil Utterback; Gene Cooper; 

Aspen Heidekruger; Nancy Herron; Malcolm  & Eva Gentry; 

Helen Kuhn; Rhiannon Key; Stephane Morris; Wayne Smith; 

Mike Wilson; Bernie Bunn; Bruce Whitaker-acute leukemia-

continues treatment; Journey Tate-tests for seizures; Scott 

Kuhlman-surgery; Billy Smashey-brain cancer; Sue Taylor-

knee surgery; Jeff Schneider-cancer (Hudson’s neighbor); 

Karl Ledbetter -heart surgery (Tim’s brother); Lucille Shulse 

(Mike’s mother); Karren Esicar-preparing for bone marrow 

transplant; Mary Adkins (Kevin’s mother)-compression in the 

spine; Wilma Ingram; Letha King. 
 

If you have a new prayer concern, please fill out the blue request 

form in the pew and place in the offering plate. Your request will be 

added to the prayer list. Please contact Mary Pollard at 221-5708 if 

you have a request to be placed on the Prayer Chain.  

 

Please Note:  Due to privacy concerns, we will not place a request 

in the newsletter unless the box has been checked on the prayer slip.  

 

The Prayer List will be cleared in the first newsletter of each 

month. Please fill out a new slip if you wish your request to be 

continued. 

 

We express our Christian sympathy to the family of FCC 

member, Leo Harrison, III, who died on Thursday, August 22, 

2013. 

If you are scheduled for communion preparation 

and clean up, and are unable to do it, please get 

someone to take care of it. The Messenger lists 

who is assigned and a schedule is sent out at the 

beginning of the year.  
 

Also, check the serving trays for spilled juice and wash 

thoroughly with water if stained.  Thanks, Mel Gordon, 

Chairman of Deacons 

 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry Resumes in September:  FCC 

Prayer Shawl Ministry resumes on Wednesday, 

September 4, 6:30 p.m. at Java Jive, downtown 

Hannibal. We will meet the first Wednesday of each 

month September - May at Java Jive.  Come join us no 

matter your knitting/crocheting skill level.   
 

Reminder - Prayer Shawl Ministry recipient forms are available in 

FCC Parlor and also in the sanctuary.  Fill out the form and return 

to FCC office.  "Prayer shawls are given to those people who are in a 

time of illness, sorrow, transition, and challenge or in other words, given to 

those suffering in body, mind, and spirit." 

 

 

On Sunday, Sept. 29 at 6:00 pm, we will be 

showing the film, Courageous. This is a great film 

for the whole family.  
 

We will follow this up on Sunday mornings with a discussion 

group on how to be a better parent, spouse, and follower of 

Jesus Christ. Mark your calendars for this great evening! 

 
 

 
 

             September  

 

2 ...................................................................... Margaret Rose Caldwell 

3 .......................................................... Susan Schubert, Debra Walkup 

 Daniel Strode, Jr., Brennan Casey 

4 .............................................. Bob Moser, Tim Carter, Beverly Calvert 

5 .................................. Danny Ebers, Sandra Ahlum, Nancy Constable 

6 ........................................................................................ Trey Hodson 

7 ............................................ Malcolm Gentry, Steve Terry, Tyler Allen 
  

********************************  
4 ......................................................................... Ryan & Jessica Felton 

 

 

                        

 

 
Sunday, September 1 st  CYF is going to see Ashes Remain in Kahoka, 

MO. Tickets are $15.00. We meet at the church at 4:00 and return 

around 11:30. 
 

All 3 rd  ð 5 th  graders are invited to join us for JYF following 10:30 

worship - 1:30, beginning September 1 st . Lunch will be provided.  
 

CYF meets Wednesday nights 6:00 -8:00 for all 6 th  ð 12th  grade 

students. Invite a friend and get involved.    -Mariah  

 

 

 
 
 
Ladies, here are two opportunities for you to fellowship with other 
Christian women in the area. You can see complete details on the  
bulletin board. 
 

ά¢ƘŜ DƛǊƭΩǎ {ǘƛƭƭ Dƻǘ Lǘέ ό[ƛȊ /ǳǊǘƛǎ IƛƎƎǎύ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ 
{ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нмΦ tǊŜ-registration 
required by September 7.  Call Linda @573-221-7816 or Church Office  
@ 573-221-0125. 
 

Fall Fun and Fellowship with Food at FCC, Keokuk, Iowa.  Saturday, 
September 28. Reservations by September 20. Call 319-524-5266 or 
Barb Miller 217-847-3299. 

It is important to remind people that 
the NEW LOADING ZONE is for the 

handicap accessible van- not 
individual cars.  However, we do 

have some people that need to park 
close to the front door.   

 
If you are one of those persons,  please park at the 
west end of the NEW LOADING ZONE, not the east 
end as you may have done in the past.  This way we 
will not be blocking the handicap curb for those in 

wheelchairs.   



 

 

 

 

Regular Youth Group Meeting times are:  

JYF:  Sunday, 11:30-1:30  at the church  

(lunch provided)  

CYF:  6:00-8:00 pm  at the church (meal provided)  
 

 

Special Youth Events  
 

4:00 pm Sunday, Sept. 1 - Ashes Remain Concert, 

Kahoka, MO. 
 

4:00 pm Sunday, Sept. 8 -Disciple Concert, in 

Kahoka, MO.  
 

5:00 pm Thursday, Sept. 26 -Big Daddy Weave 

Concert, Moberly MO  

 

 

 

 

 
During the Month of September, the Caring & Sharing 

Division is hosting a Non-Perishable Food Drive for our 

community food banks.  Special needs are peanut 

butter, mac-n-cheese (smaller containers, as well as the 

family boxes), and boxed meals (like the ‘Hamburger 

Helper’).  Please place your donations in the boxes 

provided.  Thank you! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

September 2013                    *Please save this calendar as it replaces                 

                                                                                                                 the weekly calendar in the Messenger 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
8:15  Worship  

9:15 Sunday School 

10:30 Worship  

2 

 

 

 
 

Church Office Closed  

3 

 

 
6:30 pm Pinkie Pals  

in Church Parlor  

4 
12:30 pm CWF meet  

At Pizza Hut  
 

6:30 pm Prayer Shawl 

Ministry at Java Jive  
 

8:00 pm Al Anon  

5 
 

6 7 
 

8 
8:15  Worship  

*9:15 Sunday School  

10:30 Worship  

 
*Sunday School  
for Youth Begins  

9 
 1:30 pm Partners in 

Prayer  

 

 

6:00 pm WEeCare  

Board Meeting  

10 

 

 
 

 

11   

 

 

 

5:00 pm Anniversary 

Committee Meets  
 

6:00 pm Board Meeting  
 

8:00 pm Al Anon  

12 

 

 
5:30 pm GNO meet at 

church  

13 14 

15 
8:15  Worship  

9:15 Sunday School 

10:30 Worship  

 
 

 

16 

1:30 pm Partners in  

Prayer  

 

 

17 

 
 

 

 

18 
 

 

 

 

8:00 pm Al Anon  

19 

 

20 21 
 

22 
 

8:15  Worship  

9:15 Sunday School 

10:30 Worship  

23 
1:30 pm Partners in  

Prayer  

24 25 

 

 

 
8:00 pm Al Anon  

26 
 

 

 

6:30 pm Financial 

Peace University 

begins in Sanctuary  

27 28 

29 
8:15  Worship  

9:15 Sunday School 

10:30 Worship  

 
6:00 pm Movie: 

Courageous 

30 
1:30 pm Partners in  

Prayer  

     

                                                                                     *Please note that Pastor Steve will be on vacation September 2-9.   

                                                                                       He will be fulfilling his annual Spiritual Renewal commitment September 16-22.  



         

          BARKER¬S BYTES...     
 
Dave Ramsey¬s FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY returns to 
First Christian Church beginning September 26 at 6:30 p.m.  
The classes will all be held on Thursday evenings in the 
sanctuary. The classes will run through November 21, ending 
a week prior to Thanksgiving.  The class dates are 
September 26, October 3, 10, 17, 24, 31, November 7, 14 
and 21.  
 

You may sign up directly for the class by going to 
daveramsey.com/fpu  or by contacting Pastor Steve.  You 
must sign up 7 days prior to the first class. The total cost 
for the FPU class (for the materials only) is $100.00.  If a 
couple would like to sign up, you may share the materials 
rather than purchasing a separate set.   
 

In addition, Dave Ramsey has a new class called LEGACY 
JOURNEY, which is a follow up class on investments and 
retirement for those who have attended a FPU class.  This 
class will begin on December 5 and will last seven weeks.  
Those dates are December 5, 12, 19, January 2, 9, 16 
and 23. The Legacy classes will also be held on Thursday 
at 6:30 p.m. in the sanctuary.  -Pastor Steve  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is Financial Peace University?  
 
FPU is the most important step to changing your financial future. It is your Total Money Makeover 
Program. It takes the knowledge from God and turns it into real action in our lives through a step by 
step process taught by bestselling author and financial counselor Dave Ramsey.  
 
FPU is a 13 -week life -changing program that empowers and teaches you how to make the right 
money decisions to achieve your financial goals and God's plan for your life. The course includes 
practical lessons on eliminating debt, building wealth, giving like never before, and much, much more!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Why The Legacy Journey?  
 
The Legacy Journey is the class that will teach individuals and families how to live and leave a 
legacy±one that will bless their families, community and the world for generations to come. This 
exciting new class will address questions like what does the Bible really say about money? About 
wealth? How much money makes you wealthy? How much does God expect you to give to others? 
How does wealth affect your friendships, marriage and children? How much is enough? How should 
you invest for the future? How do you ensure that your family is truly secure?  
 
The Legacy Journey takes you deep into God's Word, revealing His perspective on wealth, your 
personal and family legacy, and how He wants to use you to further His kingdom work around the 
world.  


